
Rotary Club of Canterbury 

Club Service Committee - Wednesday 20th July 2016 

Minutes 

 

1. Present: SJ (Chairman), KB, AF, DL, WJ, RH. 

2. Apologies: RD, RV. 

3. Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 17 June were agreed. 

4. Registrar: Club attendances were:  May 50.32%, June 54.43%.   An 
analysis of individual attendances for Jan – Jun showed that 41 members 
had achieved over 50%.  Of the others 6 were excused attendance, 2 had 
leave of absence and the rest had a variety of work, health and other 
reasons.  Members should be encouraged to ask for leave of absence or 
apply to be excused attendance as appropriate. 

5. Dining:  There were still some problems with the events management 
system with some double bookings being made. 

6. Speakers, Stewards, Newsletter:  The draft August newsletter was 
received and arrangements for August noted.   An alternative venue was 
needed for 16th August. 

7. Website:  The new committee was now meeting.  It would arrange the 
Stewards rota. 

8. Almoner:  Necessary contacts were being made. 

9. Membership and Mentoring:  The rotation of new members between 
committees was continuing. 

10.  Archivist: An exhibit would be prepared to mark the 70th anniversary of   
St. Quentin Club. 

11. Date of Next meeting: Wednesday 17 August 2016 at the Kent & 
Canterbury Club ( 6.30pm ). 

 


